
 

  

 
NATIONAL CONFERENCE OF STATE LEGISLATURES LEGISLATIVE SUMMIT 

13-16 AUGUST 2023 
 

A WCPP delegation participated in the annual National Conference of Sate Legislatures (NCSL) 
Legislative Summit in Indianapolis, Indiana, USA.  
 

 
 
The delegation was led by the Speaker, Deputy Speaker, Chief Whip, Chief Whip of the Official 
Opposition, Member of the WCPP, the Secretary to Provincial Parliament and one other official. The 
NCSL is the largest gathering of legislators and legislative staff, both from international jurisdictions 
as well as the jurisdictions within the USA. 
 
This year’s summit focused on remote working versus working from the office as well as mental and 
childcare post the Covid-19 pandemic.  
 
Key outcomes from this engagement is: 

• One-on-one meetings took place with the NCSL leadership since they will be visiting South Africa 
in October 2023. 

• NCSL assisted the WCPP’s Standing Committee on Agriculture with their programme and will 
continue to provide assistance to the WCPP with any future planned visits to the USA. 

• The NCSL discussed their visit to South Africa in October.  

 


